[bookmark: _GoBack]Central Virginia Intergroup
Board Meeting Minutes
December 15, 2024

Welcome: Serenity Prayer, 12 Steps, 12 Traditions, Concept of OA Service – Concept 12.

Present:  Debbie C. Kathryn N., April M., Susie H., Susan H., Jeri, Helen, Beth Lynn S., Sydney, Celeste.

Agenda Review:  No additional topics.

Approve November 2024 Minutes: Debbie moved to approve minutes, April seconded. Unanimous approval.

Board Member Reports

Chair:  Debbie reported the Sunday 1pm meeting needs a CVIG Representative. Open positions include Public Information Chair, Newsletter Editor, Region 7 Representative, and Co-Webmaster. Becky C. is working on database of officers, CVIG reps and committee chairs.   Debbie coordinated Region 7’s participation in the World Service Office’s Marathon.

Vice-Chair: Meetings have voted on bylaw changes. See Old Business.

WSBC Delegate:  Susie H. reported she will register for WSBC 2025 when information becomes available in January.

Treasurer:  April referred to report distributed with agenda.

Secretary: Susan H. referred to November 2024 minutes (submitted by Susie H.) distributed with agenda.

Region 7 Representative:  Vacant position.

Intergroup Representative Reports

Helen, Beth Lynn, Celeste, and Susan reported that their respective meetings voted in favor of both bylaw amendments. Hope reported that the Wednesday 5:30pm meeting in Richmond will not meet on Christmas Day and New Year’s Day (church is closed).

Committee Chair Reports

Retreat:  Terrie reported the date of April 26, 2025 has been confirmed for our spring retreat. A new flyer will be generated and posted on the CVIG website after the holidays.
No other committee reports were presented.

Old Business

Two CVIG Bylaw Amendments (included in meeting agenda distributed to membership) were presented for a vote. Debbie moved to approve Amendment 1, April seconded, Unanimous approval; Debbie moved to approve Amendment 2, April seconded, Unanimous approval. Kathryn will follow up with Park to make changes to Bylaws amendments that were voted on and passed by the CVIG board in the 2024 calendar year.

New Business

No items to discuss.

Action Items

1. There is a need for a secure space for board access to discreet materials.  Debbie will follow up with webmaster Park to see if there is a space on the CVIG website that can be used.
2. Kathryn will work with webmaster Park to update all Bylaws amendments approved in 2024.

Closing: Serenity Prayer; At 7:30pm, Debbie moved to close meeting, April second, Unanimous approval.


Next CVIG Board Meeting on January 19, 2024

